K:  ID / Fisheries and Forestry

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee

ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry Portfolio

Department

Additional Estimates 18 February 2002

Question:
17
Output:
Industry Development & Adjustment  Outcome

Topic:

Eden Region Adjustment Package
Hansard Page:
109
Senator O’Brien asked:   

In relation to another grant, that to Robert Webb Surveying, do you know who the principal of that company is?
Could you advise when it was lodged and when it was assessed, who assessed it and when it was approved and ticked off by the minister.
Answer:   

Robert Webb.
The application by Robert Webb Surveying was lodged on the 18th of February 2000.  Applications were subject to ongoing assessment by the ERAP Advisory Committee up until the final committee meeting on the 23 May 2000 and assessment by the Department up until recommendations were made to the Minister (Mr Tuckey at the time) on 14 June 2000.  This grant, among others, was approved by the Minister on 19 June 2000.

A parallel assessment process was also carried out by the Department of Transport and Regional Services, with recommendations being made to their Minister (Senator Macdonald at the time).

A joint announcement was made on the 20th June 2000.

